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Technicals: Key deadline dates and upcoming examinations  
 

Dear Customer, 

 

This is an important reminder of the upcoming booking deadline for the Technical Qualifications summer exam series, as well as the 
importance of ensuring candidate marks, grades and evidence are submitted for synoptic assignments, centre assessed components 
and Employer Involvement units ahead of the relevant submission deadlines. 
 
 

 

 

 

Summer series exam booking deadlines 

 
 

Please ensure all candidates are entered for the summer exam series, including any resits, ahead of the deadlines detailed below:  

 

 

Deadline for booking summer exams (all Technicals 
except 8202 Electrical and Plumbing): 

Friday 17 May 2024 

 

Deadline for booking 8202 Level 2 and 3 Electrical and 
Plumbing summer exams only: 

Friday 24 May 2024 

 
 
It is important that all centres ensure their candidate bookings are made on time. This will allow us to dispatch exam packs prior to the 
exam date, allowing centres time to check and review the stationery received.   
  
Candidate entries made after the deadline risk not being received in time to be processed for the dispatch of examination material, 
and this may result in learners being disadvantaged.   

 
We will be actively monitoring centres who make late bookings for the June examinations and will take further action with our 
Compliance team. Centres are responsible for ensuring all bookings are placed for all candidates as required. 
  
Please refer to our guidance below to support you with how to book exams and assessments, and the timetable for examinations in 
2024.   
 

https://www.cityandguilds.com/delivering-our-qualifications/vtq-information-hub/vtq-communication
https://www.cityandguilds.com/delivering-our-qualifications/vtq-information-hub


  
  

  
We’d also like to remind you that dated entry exams must be administered in line with the JCQ Instructions for Conducting 
Examinations document. 
 

 
To support centres in the delivery of examinations, please refer to our Exams Support Hub which has lots of useful information for 
Exams Officers and teams.  
 
You will find all the essential information you will need at every stage of the exam and assessment cycle, including information on 
conducting exams, returning papers, and results support.   
 

 
 
We also would like to direct senior leaders and Heads of Centre to a useful document provided by JCQ, with key reminders regarding 
exams in summer 2024: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Submission deadline: Synoptic assignments 
 
Please be reminded that all marks and a sample of evidence for learners who have completed their synoptic assignments in 2024 
must be submitted to the Moderation Portal by the deadline below: 

 

Synoptic assignment deadline: 

Friday 17 May 2024 

 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.cityandguilds.com/-/media/cityandguilds-site/documents/help/user-guide-to-wg-pdf.ashx?la=en&hash=9797C5037AC665AD90919CD9A27E54C51EB321C5
https://www.cityandguilds.com/-/media/cityandguilds-site/documents/technical-qualifications/technicals-exams-timetable-for-2024-pdf.ashx?la=en&hash=0E113413F62FBBABF1940B59CAD746B840A7B28A
https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/ICE_23-24_Final-March-2024.pdf
https://www.cityandguilds.com/delivering-our-qualifications/exams-and-admin


 

Submission deadline: Centre assessed components 

 

Learner grades and evidence (where required) for centre assessed components must be submitted ahead of the final submission 
deadline dates below: 

 

Submission Dates 

Tuesday 04 June 2024  
Final submission deadline: defined sample. Grades and a sample of evidence of up to two 

centre assessed components (as communicated via the Quality team for Technical 
Qualifications).  

Friday 14 June 2024 
Final submission deadline: grades for all remaining centre assessed components and Employer 

Involvement (KS5) outcomes.  

 
 
Grades and samples of learner evidence (where applicable) must be submitted on the Moderation Portal.   
 
Please note that delays to the submission of grades (and a sample of evidence where applicable) for synoptic assignments, centre 
assessed components or Employer Involvement will impact our timelines for quality assurance, and may lead to delays in the release 
of results for your learners.   
  
We will be actively monitoring centres who make late bookings for the assessments which are to be submitted in summer 2024 and 
will take further action with our Compliance team. Heads of Centre are responsible for ensuring all bookings are placed for all 
candidates as required, and for learner grades to be submitted by our published deadlines.  
   

 

 

 

 

Special Consideration 

 
Please remember you can apply for special consideration, for example if a candidate has completed an assessment but was 
disadvantaged by something beyond their control, or if they are absent with good reason.  
 
Please complete this form within five working dates of the assessment. 
 

 
Please do not use this form for access arrangements such readers, scribes or extra time. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Book onto our exam support webinar 

 
To support exam offices and invigilators who complete the stationery for our examinations, we have scheduled webinars in May 2024 
which will provide information and instructions on our dated exams process. You will hear about the purpose of the instructions 
supplied in the exam packs and why it is important to understand them and carry out each instruction carefully, followed by an 
opportunity to ask us questions about the process.  
 
One webinar has already taken place on 13 May, but another is scheduled for 23 May 2024 at 2pm.  Please do encourage your 
exams teams to attend (particularly new colleagues): 
 
 

 

Exam Administration webinar (2) 

Thursday 23 May, 2.00pm – 3.00pm 

  

 
 

 

 

Delivery of exam materials via Parcelforce 

 
Centres will start to receive exam material for Technicals examinations later this month, in advance of the summer series exams 
starting in June.  
 
Please ensure you check the contents upon receipt to ensure you have the correct and sufficient volumes of question papers for your 
learners.  
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=KTVTy09n106NoplvWJ6pS8jySiSV3ZBHh_7V9Niy9kxUM0FGSVZYRDRBVjZBRk9BUVZLUTVCTjlGRCQlQCN0PWcu
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/611029836369220185


 
 
 
Our exam deliveries have been moved to Parcelforce from May 2024 
 
Please be reminded that we will start to use Parcelforce for the delivery of all UK examinations for our summer series. You will start to 
receive examination material through this courier from May 2024.   
 
All examination packs that arrive via Parcelforce will be in cardboard boxes and not plastic bags. The delivery label will be yellow, and 
an orange label will be placed on each package with the City & Guilds logo and text advising that the content is assessment material 
for the attention of the exams office. This is similar to other large Awarding Organisations. 
 
Please ensure you continue to follow the JCQ Instructions for Conducting Examinations guidance (section 1) for ‘Keeping question 
papers and other examination materials secure’. There are important instructions around the procedures you must follow for the 
signing in, and secure movement of examination materials once they arrive at your centre. 
 
Please ensure any staff within your centre who are involved in handling examination materials are aware of these changes. 
 
 

 

 

 

Ofqual resources: VTQ Checkpoint and summer awarding 

 
Ofqual have published a series of resources to support centres with the submission of VTQ data to Awarding Organisations: 
 

• A Top Tips Infographic 

• A short film on X (Twitter) and LinkedIn 
 
We also recommend that you continue to refer to the Ofqual VTQ Information Hub which draws together the key dates for all Awarding 
Organisations.  
 

 
 

 

 

Contact us 
 

Quality Team Customer Support 

☎ 0300 303 5352 

✉ technicals.quality@cityandguilds.com 

☎ 01924 930 800 

✉ customersupport@cityandguilds.com 
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